STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 16 FEBRUARY 2015

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Deanna Gardner, Andrew Henderson, County Cllr Hudspeth, District Cllr Courts


	Public:
	0 

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions were raised.
980
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Giles, Cllr Knight, Cllr Hinton.
981
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received. 
982
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 19 January 2015 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None
983
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Cllr Hudspeth informed the meeting it was budget day the following day (17 February), with savings of £292 million to be made between 2010 -18.  Local government will be under pressure to cut services.  They are looking at ways to save money, including the possibility of cutting the Chief Executive position from OCC.  Cllr Hudspeth explained that 75% of the budget will be needed for Adult and Children services.


Cllr Courts discussed the issue of Stagecoach withdrawing the S4 service from Middle Barton at the end of May.  He wants to encourage Stagecoach to enter into a dialogue with WODC to see if the service could be improved another way and has even set up an online petition to gain support.

Cllr Courts went on to say that he had been successful at getting the yellow signs at the Ford in Fox Lane moved to the entrance of the lane.  This should happen in April.  It was also budget time and it was being proposed to freeze council tax for another year.  Cllr Courts also confirmed that the affordable housing at Manor Farm was now 80% occupied. 


Cllr Gardner raised the issue of large amounts of water lying on part of the B4030 as you go over the bridge on the way up to the Turnpike.  The same problem had arisen on this part of road last year, however, work had been carried out to resolve the issue.  The clerk to report the problem to OCC Highways.
984
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

-
Emergency plan update


No further updates.


-
Winter preparation 14/15



Salt storage bin at the Sports & Social Club (S&SC) – Quotes were obtained for a 


plastic bin, however, it was decided that a wooden bin would be more suitable.  The 

clerk to ask Eric Probbitts if he would be interested in building a wooden storage 

unit on behalf of the PC.


-
SLCC membership renewal



RESOLVED


THAT, the membership would be renewed for another year at a cost of £88.  This 

was proposed by Cllr Gardner and seconded by Cllr Dyer.
985
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Affordable Housing Update, including North Street


The Manor Farm development was complete and residents had started moving in.

(b)
Automated External Defibrillator (AED)



The clerk confirmed that the second defibrillator to be located at the Sports & Social  

Club (S&SC) had been received and was waiting to be fitted.  The Playing Field 


Committee had suggested positioning the defibrillator on the wall to the car park or  

the wall at the top of the steps, outside the small room.


Discussions were had about position and it was agreed that it should be located on 

the wall nearest to the car park.


(c)
Commemorating World War 1


The clerk had sourced costs for a bench to be sited at the S&SC, however, costs 


varied depending on the material used to make the bench.  It was suggested that a 

bench made of recycled plastic would probably be the most practical, however, the 

clerk to check with the Playing Field Committee.  


986 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arose.  
987

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
Cllr Henderson confirmed that he was no longer the Local Authority Governor, which in turn has automatically enrolled him into office for another four years.  
The recent news of the school day being shortened by 15 minutes had caused a couple of problems, including the new finish time of 3pm clashing with that of pre-school and an impact on earnings for TAs.



(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



- Status update on issues raised during the OCC/Parish walkabout, including white 

lines 




The closed footpath at the Dock – repair work was progressing.



Uneven footpath between Kirby Close and Holliers Crescent –work had been 


completed.




Blocked ditch opposite school playing field – OCC had confirmed that a letter had 

been sent to the owner of the ditch.



The clerk had received a complaint about the overgrown hedgerow/foliage in Mole 

Lane.  Cllr Dyer confirmed that this had been raised during the walkabout and Matt 

Timms from OCC was going to follow it up.  The clerk to contact Matt Timms about 

the situation.


(c)
Transport – The Chair

 


- PC feedback re. S4 review involving shuttle bus to Deddington



The proposed feeder bus has caused upset with current users of the service.  People 

are worried about missing their connections and being left waiting around.  Users 

don’t understand why they have to travel to Deddington to get a connecting bus to 

Oxford, adding more time on to an already long journey.  Proposals include the 


feeder bus running 8 journeys to Deddington and 9 journeys back. 



Stagecoach will hopefully tender for the feeder journey; however, users have to 


make it work.  If the shuttle bus is not utilised then the funding will be lost and no 

service will be available.  Cllr Courts has put a petition together to show support for 

the service and encourage Stagecoach to reconsider their decision. 



Cllr Dyer is to attend a meeting held by Stagecoach on 20 February at Banbury and 

will be asking why Stagecoach has made the decision.  OCC will also be present at 

the meeting.  



(d)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields


- Bowls club update



The Bowls Club had provided the PC with a number of quotes for new doors at the 
clubhouse. 


RESOLVED


THAT, a donation of £2,500 would be made to the Bowls Club.  This was proposed 
by Cllr Henderson and seconded by Cllr Gardner.  


- Contribution towards maintenance of new toilets


It was agreed to leave this and discuss at the next meeting.


(e)
Arts and Leisure






988
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


No planning applications had been received.
989
Finances 


(a) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



February 2015)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 16 February 2015 




R&B Maintenance, Mirror Cleaning - £18.00



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

990
To receive items for next agenda
991
AOB 

992
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 16 March 2015 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
3



  Signed .............................................


